​​​​​​Oregon Fire District Directors Association
BOARD MEETING
OFDDA Conference Room – Salem, Oregon
January 21, 2012
President Bob Reeves called the meeting to order at 10:01 a.m.   A quorum was present.  
	Members Present:

Bob Reeves, President
Roy Palmer, 1st Vice President

Don Trotter, 2nd Vice President

David Jones, Immediate Past President,

   Director Position #1

Darrell King, Director Position #3*
Mark Kreutzer, Director Position #4

Dennis Rogers, Director Position #5

Carol Smith, Director Position #6

*via telephone

	Staff:

Genoa Ingram, OFDDA
Mary Tucker, OFDDA
Ken Jones, Speer-Hoyt Local Government Group
Guests:
David Butler, President, OVFA
Eriks Gabliks, Director, DPSST
Donna Disch, Office of State Fire Marshal
Gordon Hovies, Tualatin Valley Fire & Rescue
Robert Hill, OFDDA Past President
Connie Carter*

Jim Aldrich*




Special Order of Business: Election of Director Position #2
Board members reviewed and discussed applications for the position of Director Position #2, currently vacant.  Ballots reflecting the names of the three candidates were distributed to Board members and a unanimous ballot was cast for Eldon Marcum, Stanfield Rural Fire Protection District.
MOTION:  Moved by Director Palmer and seconded by Director Jones to destroy the ballots.  Motion passed.   
Approval of Minutes
The Board reviewed the minutes of the November 2, 2011 meeting.  

MOTION:  Moved by Director Palmer and seconded by Director Jones to approve the minutes of the November 2, 2011 meeting as submitted.  Motion passed.   
Financial Report

Mary Tucker reviewed financial documents, including year-end balances and discussed the need to obtain an OFDDA credit card for purposes of conference/event planning and Board functions.  The use of credit cards versus debit cards was discussed.  Legal Counsel Ken Jones pointed out that credit cards offer more protection by limiting the amount of funds that may be accessed to a specific amount, rather than the entire checking account balance.   Credit cards also have a mechanism for charges to be disputed.  It was also noted that credit cards must be associated with a social security number.  
MOTION:  Moved by Director Trotter and seconded by Director Palmer to draft a policy to implement procurement of an Association credit card for organizational expenses not to exceed $5000.  Motion passed.   


MOTION:  Moved by Director Trotter and seconded by Director Kreutzer to designate the President, the Immediate Past President, and the Executive Director as card carriers. Motion passed.   
Mary Tucker reminded the Board that the insurance invoice from SDAO had arrived and requested permission to pay the invoice, including coverage of the casino equipment.  Director Trotter recalled that the Board had given approval for the equipment to be disposed of.  Staff responded that there would be an update during the Staff Report, but for now the equipment remained stored at TVF&R.  
By consensus, the Board directed that the invoice be paid, with the understanding that if the equipment is sold, the insurance could likely be pro-rated.

MOTION:  Moved by Director Trotter and seconded by Director Palmer to accept the financial report as submitted.  Motion passed.
MOTION:  Moved by Director Trotter and seconded by Director Palmer to designate David Jones, Bob Reeves and Genoa Ingram as signers on the OFDDA checking account.  Motion passed.

MOTION:  Moved by Director Rogers and seconded by Director Palmer to designate Allen Forster, David Jones, and Genoa Ingram as signers on the LOSAP checking account.  Motion passed.

Guest Reports

· DPSST   Eriks Gabliks reported on the DPSST process noting that in 2011, ten fire-fighters lost their credentials. On the financial side, there are concerns regarding the possibility of the legislature sweeping funds from the Criminal Fines and Assessment Account (CFAA); however, the Fire Insurance Premium Tax (FIPT) will not be swept.  No fire-related legislation is anticipated during the February session although significant 9-1-1 legislation will be heard. 
On the program side, Eriks reported that the Fire Certification Section data reflects more than 11,000 individuals in the system, the highest to date.   He noted that Oregon’s certification program is voluntary and many smaller districts do not require certification.  Last month, DPSST met with Special Districts Association of Oregon (SDAO) to discuss a possible incentive program to encourage certification.  Eriks offered three suggestions for making it easier to deal with insurance claims:

· Make sure all firefighters are trained and certified;

· Make sure all apparatus operators are trained and certified;

· Make sure all officers are trained and certified.  

He explained that those three segments are especially important to certify because fire inspectors, fire marshals and public education personnel do not normally get sued.     

On the training side, Eriks reported that DPSST had trained over 17,000 firefighters, both volunteer and career at the academy and across the state.  DPSST is currently wrapping up its incident management team training.    Solar panels continue to be an issue and firefighters continue to respond to incidents resulting from improperly installed panels.  DPSST plans to respond by hold training with an instructor from San Jose who serves on the NFPA Solar Panel Committee.  DPSST is also working with the National Guard, which has structured exercises related to enhanced hazmat capability as well as enhanced capability to deal with urban search and rescue and mass casualty.  One exercise will simulate a building collapse on the grounds of  DPSST.  A $1 million dollar facility will replicate a four story building and will be left on site for DPSST’s continued use.  

With regard to national issues, Eriks reminded Board members to keep an eye on grant opportunities, including SAFER grants and Assistance to Fire grants.  He noted that SAFER has a separate category for volunteer departments hiring their first or second paid employee.  
· OFCA   Chief Jim Aldrich congratulated the new OFDDA Board members and stated that he looked forward to working together.   He reported that information regarding the 2012 Meritorious Awards Banquet will be available shortly.  Also, Bob Leopold, the primary state contact for EMS, is no longer with Oregon Health Authority.   OFCA has formed an ISO Task Force in response to problems encountered by some districts.  The Association will be going through its strategic planning process.   

· OVFA   President David Butler reported on the Association’s participation at the Fire Expo and their effort to combine fire service organizations into one booth.  He reported that OVFA’s Surplus program is going very well and briefly explained how the program functions, adding that Helix Fire is still in need of equipment.   The Association is also working hard on the upcoming June Conference.  

· OSFM   Donna Disch encouraged Board members to become acquainted with the new State Fire Marshal and praised his organizational strengths.   She reported that the OSFM is currently involved in flood mitigation.   She added that the agency does have some concerns with regard to its budget.  For example, LEPC planning was not funded, and several positions were eliminated even though the agency continues to be responsible for the same number of programs.  Donna emphasized the importance of maximizing the effectiveness of the Joint Fire Legislative Committee.
President’s Report
President Reeves reported that he had attended his first OFCA meeting earlier in the month.  He stressed that one of his top priorities for 2012 was to work together and partner with other fire service organizations and to be more active in the legislative process. He also stressed the importance of using the resources of OFDDA Past Presidents.
Staff Report
Mary Tucker reported that VALIC would soon be sending the end of year report which will be forwarded to the Board.   The LOSAP Trustees had requested an audit of the LOSAP books and she has contacted the firm of Koontz & Perdue to obtain a quote for that service.   Speer/Hoyt was acknowledged for assistance on the LOSAP program. 

Genoa Ingram reported on several information items:  
· The Strategic Plan directive to survey membership has been completed.  

· Martha Campbell, wife of Dave Campbell, recently passed.  Dave has long been a friend of OFDDA and used to attend all Board meetings to provide safety updates.
· Kevin Pardy, formerly with Wilson-Heirgood, has been hired by SDAO.
· Strategy Publishing has expressed interest in the casino equipment.  Director Kreutzer offered to accompany staff to TVF&R in March to examine the equipment with a representative from Strategy.  
· A recent storm resulted in flooding and leak in the roof.  Both were addressed. 

· OFSOA and the Museum continue to make use of the building as their home base.

· Information was distributed from OFCA regarding the Fire Service Summit and the SDAO Conference.

· The agreement between SDAO and OFDDA has been signed.  Additional funds have been provided to OFDDA to compensate for health insurance. 
· Joint Fire Legislative Committee continues to meet.  OFDDA has been asked to take a position on LC 170, relating to direct distribution of 911 funds to the Public Safety Answering Points (PSAPS).
Board members discussed developing a policy and process for responding to legislative issues. 

MOTION:  Moved by Director Trotter and seconded by Director Palmer that Board member responses to staff’s written requests for opinions on legislation shall be forwarded to the Executive Committee for final determination of the Association’s position.  Motion passed.
MOTION:  Moved by Director Rogers and seconded by Director Jones to support LC 170.  Motion passed.
Committee Reports

· BPSST   Director Jones reported that the Board will meet next week to review certifications.

· Insurance/Risk Management   No report

· Governor’s Fire Policy   President Reeves reported that the Council will meet the following week. 

· Joint Conference
Board members reviewed Conference evaluations.  Staff reported that there had been a request from OFCA for one of their board members to serve on the conference planning committee.  By consensus, the Board members agreed. Ken Jones also suggested that OFDDA develop no less than four competency toolboxes.  Mary Tucker confirmed that there was Board direction to firm up the contract with Pendleton for 2013 and to begin seeking facility proposals for 2014.
· NAEFO   Director Kreutzer reported that the NAEFO Board had met two weeks prior.  One of the primary issues is the future management of the Association, given the retirement of Marty Stiven of Stiven Consulting.  The Board is also in the process of planning the 2012 Conference, which is scheduled for September 24 and 25 in Las Vegas.  Mark reported that he also plans to attend the SDAO Conference.   

Old Business
· Policy Review   Director Trotter reported that the 2011 Bylaws Committee (Directors Trotter, Smith, and Past President Carter) had prepared several items for future consideration.  He referenced Policy 118, which states that final action on a policy must be acted upon at the subsequent meeting (following introduction).  

Policy 121, relating to Past Presidents is included as EXHIBIT A.  Director Trotter suggested adding “immediate” throughout the document.
Policy 149, relating to the Property Committee is included as EXHIBIT B. Director Trotter relayed legal counsel’s suggested amendments to sections 3.2.1 and 3.2.2 as follows (in blue):


Duties of the Committee



3.2.1

The committee shall rReview major building improvements or repairs over $500.00, and make a recommendations to the Board of Directors. as to what action should be taken.


3.2.2

Annually review rental leases and make a recommendations to the Second Vice President as to any changes to the leases or to the annual budget for the upcoming year.
It was noted that in the event of an emergency policies could be adopted on a temporary basis pending formal approval at the next meeting. 

MOTION:  Moved by Director Kreutzer and seconded by Director Palmer to accept Policy 149 as amended under emergency conditions and take formal action at the next meeting.  Motion Passed.
· Building Proposals

OFDDA Past President Robert Hill reviewed the Request for Proposal (EXHIBIT C) and provided a brief history of the Ted Miller Fire Service building.  It was noted that, according to the Marion County Assessor, the building was built in 1928 and is valued at $389,000 (market value).
MOTION:  Moved by Director Palmer and seconded by Director Rogers to move forward with the RFP and bid process as recommended by the property committee with the bid to be awarded at the April Board meeting.  Motion passed.  

Board members recommended placing a timeline on the project.  

By consensus, the Board awarded staff the authority to have the roof repaired at the earliest convenience. 

New Business
· Meeting Dates
​​​The Board discussed meeting dates for 2012 (EXHIBIT D).  The Board discussed the possibility of moving the winter meetings back an hour to 11:00 a.m.
Staff was asked to send OVFA Conference Schedule to the OFDDA Board.  Director Trotter suggested holding the Conference Committee meeting immediately after the Joint Conference Committee meeting to save on Board member travel. 
· Committee Appointments

The Board reviewed the proposed Committee Appointments (EXHIBIT E).  Appointments were confirmed as presented, with the exception of the elimination of a representative on the Life Safety Team.
· Past President/OFDDA Resources
The Committee discussed the utilization of Past Presidents, including how they can be used as ambassadors for OFDDA. The Policy Committee will move forward with development of a policy forming a Past Presidents’ Committee and assigning duties.

Adjourn

There was no further business and the Board meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m.
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___________________________________
Genoa Ingram, OFDDA Executive Director

OFDDA POLICIES
APPROVED:  October 19, 1991   
POLICY NUMBER:  121   
REVISION:  June 18, 1994          
NUMBER OF PAGES:  1  
REVISION: November 6, 1996                                                            ADOPTED: X  DRAFT:    
REVISION:   Draft 1/4/12                               
        EXECUTIVE BOARD   X   

DUTIES OF THE IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT
1.0
PURPOSE

The purpose of this Policy is to outline the duties of the Immediate  Past Presi​dent or in his/her unavailability the next most recent Past President on the OFDDA Board of Directors.

2.0
SCOPE

This Policy applies to the duties of the Immediate Past President involving the Board of Directors and Executive Board.

3.0
GENERAL PROVISIONS

3.1
Duties of The Immediate Past President



In addition to the duties and responsibilities of the Immediate Past Presi​dent covered in the Constitution and Bylaws or by specific policies, he/she shall; 



3.1.1

Serve on the Budget Committee.



3.1.2

Serve on the Bylaws and Policy Committee. 


3.1.3

Be responsible for the purchase and presentation of a gift for the outgoing President.  This will generally be at the annual meeting.



3.1.4

Serve and function on Association com​mittees when requested to do so.



3.1.5

Attend all possible Board and Executive Board meetings and ac​tively take part in all Association business. 


3.1.6

Give reports regarding Association busi​ness whenever such reports are called for.



3.1.7

Represent the Association whenever re​quested to do so by the President.

OFDDA POLICIESPRIVATE 

APPROVED: September 20, 2003
POLICY NUMBER:  149  
REVISION: DRAFT 1/16/12
NUMBER OF PAGES:  1 
REVISION:                           ____
ADOPTED:X DRAFT: __    
REVISION:                                                                                            EXECUTIVE BOARD      

PROPERTY COMMITTEE
1.0
PURPOSE

The purpose of this Policy is to establish a Property Committee to oversee the real property of OFDDA. 

2.0
SCOPE

This Policy applies to all persons directly or indirectly associat​ed with the Oregon Fire District Directors Associa​tion.

3.0
GENERAL PROVISIONS

3.1
The committee



3.1.1

The committee shall be comprised of at least three (3)  current members of the association appointed annually by the President.  At least one of the members shall be a Past President, who shall be the committee chair.  If possible, committee members shall have experience in operating a business, facility management or construction. 

3.1.2 
The Executive Director shall serve on the committee as an Ex-
Officio member.



3.1.3

The committee shall meet at the call of the chair.


3.2
Duties of the Committee



3.2.1

The committee shall review building improvements or repairs over $500.00, and make a recommendation to the Board of Director as to what action should be taken.



3.2.2

Annually Review rental leases and make a recommendation to the Second Vice President as to any changes to the annual budget for the upcoming year.
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Board Meeting Schedule and Fire Service-Related Events for 2012

All Board meetings begin at 10 am at the Salem office unless otherwise noted

Saturday, January 21—Full Board




Oregon Fire Service Symposium (January 19-21, Brooks Regional Training 




Center)
February



SDAO Conference (February 9-12, Sunriver)


OFMA – Pacific NW Fire Prevention Training Workshop (February 13-17, 


Salishan Lodge, Gleneden Beach)
March



Northwest Leadership Seminar (March 7-9, Red Lion, Portland)

Saturday, April 7—Full Board – Salem



 OFSOA Spring Workshop (April 19-20, Sisters/Camp Sherman)

May 



OFCA Conference (May 9-11, Eagle Crest Resort, Redmond)





Meritorious Awards Banquet (May, Salem Conference Center)



Northwest Fire Expo (May 18-19, Portland Expo center)
Saturday, June 23—Full Board – Coos Bay – OVFA Conference



OVFA Conference (June 20-23, Coos Bay)

July—No meetings scheduled

August—No meetings scheduled

Saturday, September 8 —OFDDA Board Strategic Planning Session – Full Board, Salem



NAEFO Conference (September 24-25, Las Vegas)
October



OFSOA Conference (October 10-12, Red Lion, Portland)

Wednesday, November 7—Full Board (OFDDA/OFCA Joint Conference, Bend)

December—No meetings scheduled

*Executive Board meets as needed; official notice will be provided
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Oregon Fire District Directors Association

COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS – 2012

DPSST Board 
In addition to statutes set by the Oregon State Legislature, DPSST's overall mission is guided by the 24-member Board on Public Safety Standards and Training, and six discipline-specific, public safety policy committees. The Board and committees are integrally involved in setting the agency's Oregon Administrative Rules, which legally guide the implementation of the agency’s statutory obligations; the Board and committees also provide input into, and make decisions regarding training standards and certification requirements; they review individual certification cases; and, they help set the agency's high-level goals for the future. The Board and committees meet quarterly.  By law, OFDDA has a representative on the Board.  

Representative:
David Jones (term expires July 2014)
Jefferson Rural Fire Protection District

DRJfireman@gmail.com

Bylaws and Policies

The Bylaws and Policies Committee annually reviews the Association’s constitution, bylaws, and policies, making any recommendations to the board for revising these documents.  This Committee meets as needed.

Committee Members:


Don Trotter, Chair

Dennis Rogers        
Carol Smith


Clackamas Fire Dist. #1

Sheridan Fire District  

N. Lincoln RFPD



dstrotter@msn.com

ddrogers@onlinenw.com 

csboots@hotmail.com
Governor’s Fire Service Policy Council

The Fire Service Policy Council was created by statute to advise the Governor and the Legislature on issues affecting the fire service.  OFDDA holds one seat on the Council.  The Association’s Board of Directors submits a candidate for gubernatorial appointment to the Council.  The Council meets 6 to 10 times a year.

Representative:

Bob Reeves

Hoodland Fire District #74

oldreeves@msn.com

Joint Conference

The Joint Conference Committee works in conjunction with the Oregon Fire Chiefs’ Association in planning the annual joint fire conference.  By policy, the co-chair of this committee is the Association’s 1st Vice President.  This Committee usually meets on a monthly basis, January through June.

Committee Members:


Roy Palmer (Co-Chair)
Don Trotter 
Bob Reeves 

Douglas Co. Fire District
Clackamas Fire District #1
Hoodland Fire District #74

royopalmer@douglasfast.net
dstrotter@msn.com  
oldreeves@msn.com

Joint Fire Service Legislative

The Association President appoints the OFDDA representatives to the Joint Fire Service Legislative Committee.  Chairmanship of the committee alternates biannually between OFDDA and the Oregon Fire Chiefs’ Association.  The Committee reviews legislation during the legislative sessions and provides direction to the Association’s representatives.  In addition, the OFDDA representatives also serve on the Legislative Committee of the Special Districts Association of Oregon (SDAO).  The Joint Fire Service Legislative Committee meets semimonthly during legislative sessions.  SDAO’s Legislative Committee meets semimonthly during legislative sessions and bimonthly during the interim.

Committee Members:
Don Trotter
Mike Kurtz (SDAO Legislative Committee)

Clackamas Fire District #1
Keizer Fire District

dstrotter@msn.com
seswd@open.org

National Association of Elected Fire Officials

The National Association of Fire Officials (NAEFO) is comprised of elected fire service officials.  The association has three levels of membership:  state (comprised of statewide associations such as OFDDA), individual (open to any elected fire service official), and associate (open to any individual or organization affiliated with the fire service).  Each state member holds one seat and one alternate position on the NAEFO board of directors.  The OFDDA President appoints the Association’s representative and alternate.  NAEFO meets four to six times per year, typically out of state.

Representatives:

Mark Kreutzer
Roy Palmer
Columbia River Fire & Rescue
Calapooia RFPD 

mkreutzer@ados.net
royopalmer@douglasfast.net 

Nominations

The Nominations Committee consults with interested members to develop a list of candidates for election to the OFDDA Board of Directors at the Association’s annual conference.  

Committee Members:

David Jones 
Darrell King 
Carol Smith


Jefferson RFPD 
Charleston Fire District 
N. Lincoln County RFPD

DRJfireman@gmail.com 
darrelleileen@frontier.com   
csboots@hotmail.com
Property

The Property Committee is comprised of the Association’s Past Presidents as appointed by the President.  The Committee meets as needed and is responsible for making recommendations to the Board of Directors regarding the maintenance, construction, and general operations of the Oregon Fire Service Center.

Committee Members: To be determined and finalized following revisions to Policy #149.
Fran Harris
Bob Hill
Bob Miller
Adair RFPD
OFDDA Past President 
OFDDA Past President

fiharris@aol.com
rjhillco@rio.com

Randy Brown
Gloria Storey
Dean Hansell 


Marion Co FD #1
Klamath Co FD #1 
Boring Fire District #59
gsdrgrcr@charter.net
hansell1@msn.com
Larry Goff
Allen Forster
Connie Barton
Lake Oswego Fire
Lebanon Fire
Greenacres RFPD

goffor@verizon.net 
forster@dswebnet.com   
connieb1@frontier.com
David Jones 





Jefferson RFPD 

 
DRJfireman@gmail.com 
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